On December 11th the following Board question was received from Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item PM2 - Project Modifications for Boca Raton High:

Question #1:  Why is the funding coming from the contingency fund vs. the 5M in the budget for Boca HS?  On a prior agenda item, the arch fees for Boca Middle athletic fields were from a different source.

Response #1:  Staff is not familiar with any prior agenda item with a different funding source for design changes to athletic fields.  The funding is coming from contingency because the $5 million budgeted for the apartment building complex was used to pay for the increased cost of the Boca Raton HS Science Building as previously approved by the Board.  Because those funds were already committed to another project staff can either switch funding sources by paying for the increased cost of the Boca Raton HS Science Building with Capital Contingency funds and paying for the items in this agenda item with the canceled purchase of the apartment complex or use Capital Contingency funds to pay for this agenda item.

Question #2:  Can a running total of the improvements be provided?

Response #2:  Staff is still working through the project cost with the school, architect and contractor.  A meeting was just held last Friday to do some value engineering to reduce the cost of various requested improvements.  A list will be provided when we bring the first items to the Board for approval.  We need to have this Board item approved in order to have designs which are needed to get actual construction prices as opposed to working with estimates, which is what we have been doing for the past year.  
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